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Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited 
2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN 

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH  
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Dave & Jackie Walker and is available at Club Nights and our 

outdoor events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 
 

Model small cars                  £ 3.75 
Model vans 1/26 scale         £ 3.50 
Money box vans                   £12.50 
Club DVD                               £ 1.00 
Greeting cards each             £ 1.35 
6 pack greeting cards           £ 7.00 
Key hangers in shape of cars,  
  made in steel   £ 9.00  
Same as above with 2 cars   £15.00 
Ice scrapers                           £ 0.50 
Sew-on patches   £ 6.50 
Tissue Holders   £ 1.99 

Coasters   £ 0.50 
Playing cards                         £ 1.00 
Cloth caps with Dorset logo  £12.50 
Caps with LED in peak           £12.50 
Beenie Hats   £ 8.00 
Sweat shirts                          £14.00 
Fleeces                                   £21.00 
Hoodie fleece                         £20.00 
Waterproofs                           £15.00 
Polo shirts with logo             £15.00 
Beaulieu clock                        £5.00 
Key rings/bottle openers        £3.50 

Morris Minor Regalia Catalogue 
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NEWSLETTER 

MORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUB 

www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 
November 2018, Volume 21, Issue 12 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1980 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch 
of the National Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Consti-
tution for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the 
Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events 
throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months when we attend many rallies and other 
shows. The monthly Club Night is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a 
presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  Please note that the Dorset Branch 
MMOC will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by advertisers. No recommendation is 
implied. 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Constitution. (Also available 

on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 
576690  

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). Traders 

Key Contacts 

President  
Non-Committee posts 

Committee Members—’17’18  
Website editor 
01202 573494  

Brian Wood  
brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk Chairman John Jenkinson 

01202 576690 

Secretary 
07947 525884 

Laurie Blewer 
01202 522673 

Newsletter editor 
0777 6190807 

Natasja Dumay 
natasja.dumay@gmail.com 

Treasurer Jacky Wood 
01202 573494  

Regalia Dave & Jackie Walker 
01202 877972  

Membership  
Secretary 

Brian Ford 
07502161535  

Raffle  
Coordinators 

Chris Tilly 
Margaret Pateman 

Events organisor/ 
H&S supervisor 

Andy Dibb 
01590 674557  

Caterers Sue Blewer 
Lyn Gerry 

Welfare/
technical advisor 

Eddie Pateman 
07940 518627  

 

Spares Manager Brian Wood 
07411 116336 

FRONT COVER:  

Cyril in the Autumn leaves 
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Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 

2018 

5th December Club Night— Noggin and Natter 

16th December Transport of Yesteryear (Dorset) Christmas Steam & Vehicle 
Meet— Top O’ Town Car Park, Dorchester—starts 10am 

29th December Mistletoe Meander, start from Electric Club 

2019 

2nd January  Club Night—Minor Breakdowns - a talk on essential roadside 
fixes  

6th February Club Night—Charity Blind Auction 

22nd February Barn Dance—Southern Electric Club 

7th March Club Night—Talk by probation officer 

3rd April Club Night—Hobbies evening 

22nd April Drive It Day/ Easter run—details tbc 

1st May Club Night—Antiques evening—Phil Traves 

19th May Chairman’s run 

13th July West Moor’s Village Fete 

14th July Dorset Branch rally 

28th July Mid-summer Saunter—details tbc 

HOUSE/GARAGE CLEARANCE, VEHICLE RECOVERY  

FAIR PRICE CLEARANCE SERVICES 

FPCS 
COMMERCIAL/HOUSEHOLD WASTE COLLECTIONS  

CONTACT: KARL: 07711 770172 or STEWART:07950 114960 

Or email:infofpcs@aol.com 

 Precision Clutch 
Components 

Sales: Simon Davis, Shaftesbury Road, 
Henstridge, Templecombe, Somerset, 

Tel: 01963 362484 Fax: 01963 
364146 
E: precisionclutch@aol.com 

SAMPLE PRICES: Rebuilt/
Exchange clutches for Minor 

 

http://dorsetmmoc.co.uk/wordpress/events/
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 Word seeker: answers 

 

Old Factory Buildings, Battenhurst Road, Stonegate, Wadhurst 

E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203 

www.morrisminors.com 

 
 

1469 Wimborne Road Northborne Bournemouth BH10 7BQ 

01202 573698 / 576653 

 

TIM LANG 
 

 
R E S T O R A T I O N  C E N T R E  

FOR ALL YOUR GARAGE WORK SERVICES AND RESTORATION/RENOVATION 
PROJECTS. HIGHLY REGARDED BY MMOC MEMBERS. FOR AN HONEST AND 

RELIABLE SERVICE PLEASE CONTACT US ON: 01823 461861 
enquiries@minormagic.co.uk   wwwcarrestorationuk.co.uk  
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Inside this issue…. 

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the month 
and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the 
Internet usually about 10 days before the Club Night. 

CLUB NIGHT ACTIVITY:   
Talk on A6 murders 

Volume 21 Issue 12 

November 2018 

MORRIS MINOR OWNERS CLUB 



Page 4 http://wwwdorsetmmoc.co.uk   Vol.21 

 

 

Editorial: Bordering on insanity 

 

Natasja 

         
 Goede avond iedereen! (or Good evening everyone). Greetings 
from the Netherlands. 
 
After 2 days of driving in Cyril, we made it without a hitch to my 
parents’ house in ‘s-Hertogenbosch—a beautiful city and UNESCO 
heritage site. It’s good to be back home again and catch up with my 

family. It’s also great to introduce Liefie to the family—and they all love her sweet 
nature already.  Liefie did really well on the long journey—spending her time ei-
ther sleeping, pretending to be sleeping or looking out of the window to see if she 
could see any animals. She’s now entered her 3rd international country in less 
than 24 hours and is truly a jet setter (and still only a baby!). 
 
Whilst refuelling in the Netherlands I noticed the dreaded E10 additive being stat-
ed as having been added to the fuel. So I asked my dad if there are any petrol sta-
tions nearby who sell it without E10 and he said ‘No—it’s now a legal require-
ment’. So I’m afraid I'm going to have to expose Cyril to E10…. And I was wonder-
ing whether we should consult the Dutch club re what they do to prevent damage 
to their precious moggies as a result of the E10 additive…. So the discussion on 
E10 continues. Maybe in next month’s newsletter I may have an update from 
them on that. 
 
Before our road trip to the Homeland, Cyril, Liefie and I attended the outing to the 
Portland House open day early October. I really loved the Art Deco interior and 
setting of the house—tucked away in a quiet street in Portland.  We were so lucky 
to have such a beautiful and sunny day too.  
 
We’ve also joined a local Salisbury Classic Car club and went on a drive out to … - 
a National Trust property. As dogs are not allowed inside the grounds, Liefie and I 
joined other members with dogs for a beautiful walk in the nearby woods—part 
of the same estate.  Another beautiful day. We’ve been so lucky this year. 
 
Obviously the weather has turned and becoming more obvious nature is heading 
towards winter. Our last big events have been held, and it’s time for our moggies 
to be put to bed for autumn and winter (except for those like myself who use 
their moggie all year round of course—though Cyril will now also move into his 
garage). For me it also means the return of the intense pain as a result of my ar-
thritis and fibromyalgia. With the steady and generally warm weather I’d for-
gotten how bad the pain could be. So I can’t wait to get winter over and done 
with and the next classic car season to start.  
On that note: keep them rolling! 
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 M R F CLASSICS— MOBILE MECHANIC 

Servicing & repairs: specialising in classic cars 

British Leyland trained:45 years in motor trade 

No obligation quotes & consultations: Dorset MMOC 

member 

Contact MARTIN: 07521 643751 

e:mrfclassics@talktalk.net 

 01425 404142 Office 
07802 200935 mobile 
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New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The 
current list is posted on the website 
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can 
also order other items for you—usually 
saving the postage cost. 

Brian. 07411 116336 
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We also have some reconditioned 

fuel pumps for sale at £55 each (£50 

to Branch Members) Postage is about £5. 

Rebuilt HS2 carburettors for 948 and 
1098 £105 each plus £25 exchange 

surcharge. (Others reconditioned to 
order—please ask Brian) 

 

News from the Spares Department 

Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

Back by popular demand  
High Quality Beru coils.  
£39—or £35.10 to Branch  
Members  
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Forest Fayre With Steam 
 
The Forest Fayre Club would like to thank all of you that have supported us 
over the years to make the show a success. However, it is with regret that we 
have to inform everyone that the 2018 show will be the last.  
Much thought has been put into the decision but with  
1 The rising cost for the ground, toilets, marquees and all other related 

attractions 
2 The difficulty to secure sponsorship of the size required to ensure sustain-

ability. 
So it has been decided that we cannot proceed with further shows. 
 
A presentation night is to be planned to hand over this year’s donation to The 
Hampshire and Isle of Wight Air Ambulance. Hopefully many of you will be 
able to attend. Details to follow on the finalisation of the plan. 
 
Many thanks, Mrs V. J. Harvey—Forest Fayre Club Chairperson  
 
 
Drip Trays 
Everyone knows that Morris Minors never drip oil but just in case one of your 
less enlightened friends brings another marque to your premises this may 
help. 
  
The local chain, In Excess, ( other retailer are available) are selling grow bag 
trays for £2:99p which are ideal for the purpose. They are fluid tight in that 
there are no punched holes for drainage. They also sell a bag of sand for 
£2:50 to absorb the oil. The Pepsi can will give an idea of the size. The second 
picture shows the actual dimensions which seems ideal for a Minor. Just had 
to see if it would be about right, not that it was collecting leaking oil you un-
derstand.  

Editor’s Inbox 
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Continuing the subject it appears possible to extract the ethanol from 
purchased fuel - notwithstanding Health & Safety considerations, as the 
following exchange between Roger Kellow and Brian Wood explains: 
 
Rogel Kellow to Brian Wood 
Further to  latest article in our newsletter 'inviting  continuing discussions 
ref Ethanol in unleaded petrol'  
Wondered if you had seen this? 
If this interesting item is as reliable and effective as described on their 
website (also recommended by Fuzz Townsend)  it looks like this bit of kit, 
available now initially priced at £74.95,  Ethanol can  apparently be easily 
filtered out of any unleaded purchased in future by the classic car own-
er !!  Company website  see: www. ethanil.co.uk 
 
Regards,   Roger K.  
P.S.   It took me most of a day to contact as many petrol fuel companies 
as possible recently as 99%  did not reply to my emails (I decided  then to 
phone   each major company). As well as choosing to do this for my own 
interest in the subject  I  simply thought it may have been of some inter-
est to fellow members that Esso was still discovered  to be found as 
still  actually having one 'Ethanon Free l' grade available locally and most 
of our nearest  counties, at least still at this  present time  ( i.e.Dorset/
Wilts/Somerset Sussex/Hampshire). Obviously whatever legislation dic-
tates in the future and after  further government discussions and fi-
nal voting on the matter (also post Brexit !?? ) will dictate what will be on 
sale in the filling stations. 
 
Brian Wood to Roger Kellow: 
This is interesting but the thought of han-
dling volatile fuel like that does worry me. 
(Health and safety hat on!) 
Brian 
 

E10 Fuel Issue considerations 
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For Sale & Wanted & Club Notices 

Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks 

For Sale: 1956 Morris Isis saloon 
 Ex South Africa 
 Green and cream with a cream interior 
 Never welded - other than a tiny piece on one sill 
 Heater and Overdrive 
 Recent service 
 UK registered also tax and M.O.T. exempt.  
Price: £5500 including delivery to the mainland side of the Solent 
Contact details: Alan Lock 01983 551014 or 07765 575458 
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Secretary’s Report 

Good evening everyone and welcome to November Club Night.  
 
Thank you to those of you who did come along to the AGM last 
month and thank you for your support. Tonight we hope to be 
having the talk on the A6 Murders. In December we will be mak-
ing our presentation to the Prostate Cancer Care charity. 
 
Please get your booking slips in for the Dinner and Dance and the Mistletoe Me-
ander as soon as you can. I have now booked the Barn Dance for 22nd February 
here at the SEB Club and you should have a booking form with the newsletter – 
please return it asap, thanks. We are planning to have quite a few road runs 
next year so keep an eye on the events diary for the dates. We are still waiting 
to hear the dates for Moggyfest next year but plan to put on a display cele-
brating 25 years of the Spring Autojumble. If any of you have any photos from 
Spring Autojumbles over the last 25 years we would love it if you would let us 
borrow them. 
 

 I hope those of you who  came along to the  
 run to Portland House had a good day.  
 
 We were extremely lucky with the weather  
 with the Saturday being absolutely dreadful 
but with glorious sunshine on the Sunday.  
 
Lewis had his first run out in the Traveller and 
looked slightly confused with this mobile 

wooden thing he was in! He had to sit in the front so was roped in as chief navi-
gator! Portland House really didn’t disappoint and was as lovely as I remem-
bered from our last visit. Art Deco is one of my favourite design eras and the 
house really is gorgeous. If you haven’t been yet I recommend you keep an eye 
out for the dates of their next open days.  
 
I’m afraid that’s all from me for this month – short and 
sweet!  
 

Laurie  
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Chairman’s Report 

Good evening and welcome to November’s Club Night. 
 
I would like to thank all the club members for voting the 
committee for another year. We have already started the 
events programme for 2019 with runs and Club Nights—so 
keep an eye on our events page.  

 
Tonight is the talk on the A6 murders by Paul. I hope you all 

enjoy the evening. I took the family—Anne, Corrie and Stuart—
on the club run to Portland House. The weather was bright sunshine 
and the views from the house over Portland Bay were fantastic. The 
house with its Art Deco furniture and fittings was very interesting. 
 
Names for the Club Dinner and Dance and the Mistletoe Meander 
have started to come in to Jacky, so if you haven’t sent your slips in, 
please get them in before the closing date—which is December Club 
Night. 
 
The Lord Mayor’s trip to London is fully booked and ready to go—
departing from Pelhams Community Centre in Kinson at 9.30am on 
Friday 9th November and gets back on Sunday 11th November at 
about 5.30pm—depending on the traffic. I hope those of you who are 
coming along will all enjoy the weekend. 
 
To finish with, don’t forget to wear your Christmas Jumpers to the 
December Club Night—where you will be welcomed with a glass of 
wine (or a non-alcoholic alternative) on the club. 
 
Happy Motoring, 

John Jenkinson 
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Members of the Oxon and Berks branch of the Morris Minor Owners’ Club 
gathered at the plant where many of the cars were built. 
The quintessentially British car, officially launched in 1948, forms a huge 
part of Oxford’s motoring manufacturing heritage after shooting to fame 
due to its practicality, easy maintenance and low cost. 
 
More than 1.6 million were manufac-
tured from its launch up until 1971. 
Chair of the Oxon and Berks Morris Mi-
nor Owners’ Club Chris Biggs said: “It’s 
an absolutely iconic small family car of 
the immediate post-war era. It was the 
first car to make low cost motoring 
available to ordinary families, it was the 
means by which many people were able 
to own their first car and so it’s only 
right that we celebrate it, here, where many of them were built.” 
 
 
A gleaming fleet of around 30 vintage vehicles were on display outside the 
Mini visitor centre including one particularly rare 1948 MM Series - dubbed 
by the club as the ‘star birthday car’. Plant workers who had been on the 
construction line building the Morris Minors were also invited to join the 
celebrations, including 88-year-old former motor mechanic Arthur Davis. 

Mini Plant hosts party for 70th birth-

day of 'iconic' Morris Minor 
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ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free estimates. 
All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection and deliv-

ery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 
Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, 
WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone 

(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk 

New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The current 

list is posted on the website under the 
‘New Spares’ tab. We can also order other 
items for you—usually saving the postage 

cost. 
Brian. 07411 116336 

 

Mr. Stephen Swan 01202 576812 

http://www.bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk 

info@bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk 

Computer Repairs | Sales | Services | Mac + PC Support 

Little Canford Garage Ltd. 

We specialise in all aspects of car repairs (ask for Colin) 

98 Wimborne Road West, 
Wimborne, 
Dorset, BH21 2DS, 
littlecanford@yahoo.co.uk 

Tel: 01202 883243 or 01202 886980 

*Servicing (classic and modern) 
*MOT s (inc. Class IV & VII) 
*Car Repairs 
*Car Diagnostics 
(discount on MOT’s for Club Members) 

BOSCH SERVICING 
CENTRE 

 

Old Autos 
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 

old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 

Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR 
 

http://www.bournemouthcomputerrepair.co.uk/
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Word Seeker ‘Winter’   
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Mr Davis, who lives in Cowley worked at the plant from 1954 until his re-
tirement in 1992 and said it was fantastic to be able to return to the site for 
a trip down memory lane. He said: “It brings back a lot of memories. 
“I should imagine I worked on some of the cars sitting outside. 
“I used to have one myself. We went everywhere in it - of all the cars I’ve 
owned it’s my favourite car. They 
were just so easy to maintain, very 
different from the cars of today.” 
 
Lord Mayor of Oxford Colin Cook who 
also attended the anniversary cele-
brations said: “It’s an absolute credit 
to the workmanship of the time that 
so many of these iconic cars are still 
going.” 
 
The Morris Minor was the first British model of which more than a million 
were produced over its 24-year run, and became a precursor to another 
British classic car - the original Mini. 
 
Director of assembly at Mini Plant Oxford, Stefan Huelsenberg, who also 
joined in the celebrations on Sunday said: “On behalf of the plant I’m de-
lighted to welcome everyone to celebrate 70 years of the Morris Minor. 
This iconic car, designed by the legendary Sir Alec Issigonis, has a special 
place in Oxford’s motor manufacturing heritage. It was a precursor to the 

classic Mini and a hugely popular 
family car in its day. To see so many 
of them returning to their spiritual 
home here in Oxford is just fantas-
tic.” 
 
 

Originally published in the Oxford Mail, 30th October 2018 
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We all have trouble thinking of new ideas for Christmas pre-
sents at this time of year.  We are here to help you with sug-
gestions of something a little bit different for those special 
people in your life, or perhaps just treat yourself. We have 
some new lines in our stock that may help you. 
  
Some of you may have seen the Morris advertising signs on 

the A4 Aluminium plaques and we now have the facility to produce bespoke 
items showing your own pictures.  The example shows our Traveller, but, the 
picture need not be Morris related.  The price, with your own picture is 
£9.50. 
  
 
We also have bespoke metal tool boxes for sale in 
two sizes.  The regular sized  one  will be on display at 
the November meeting and with your design on, it 
will cost £25.00.  The larger version with a fitted plas-
tic tool tray  measures 42 cm long x 19 cm wide x 20 
cm high this will cost only £32.95. There are no set up 

costs for your order, what you see is what you pay! 
  
On the subject of tools, we have on offer a Dorset 
Branch Tool Roll.  These are a decent size and  good 
value at £12.50. 
  
Also, we have round met-
al signs, approx. 12 inch-

es diameter, see the pictures.  If you would like a 
customised sign of this type, please come and 
have a chat with us, and we will talk to our UK 
supplier for a price.  The one on display is £8.95 
  
 

Morris Minor Club New Regalia 

By Dave and Jacky Walker 
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We now have permission from the Committee to 
offer you the engraved glass tumblers that were used 
at Beaulieu to celebrate 70 years of the Morris Mi-
nor.  They come in a rather smart presentation box at 

a cost of £4.00 each.  Please note, num-
bers for this item are limited so first come first served. 
  
The rather nice prints of the pre-war Morris adverts are 
available for you to either fix to the wall or frame. On really 
good quality paper they are now only £1.00 each. Special 
Christmas price, but there are not many left. 
  
There will be a decent selection of our regalia, models and 

clothing at the November meeting so come along and have a rummage 
and a chat.  
  
Items that are ordered will be available at the December meeting, so 
plenty of time before Christmas. If you need anything prior to that date 
let us know and we will do our best to accommodate your requirements. 
  
Payment is by cash or cheque, sorry but we do not have facilities for tak-
ing plastic. 


